Do you pick-up your child at 3pm at the school?
Do you stop and wait for them to exit the building?
Please be aware that several complaints have been transmitted to the Police Department about vehicles double and triple parking on both 27th and 28th Avenue.  The Police have informed us that they will be present between 2:45 and 3:15 each day.  Warnings were given last week and they will be ticketing any vehicles who are stopping in the street to wait or pick up students.
It has become a safety hazard around the school and the STM is not able to complete their various bus route mainly due to parent's picking up students directly at the school.  Find an alternative spot to pick up your child that is not attached to the school to avoid the infraction and being in conflict with the police.
Even on a really cold day, like today, students have left school during lunch and walked to Parc Louisianne on 31st avenue and Bellechasse.  It is also a great afternoon pick-up spot. 
Thank you for your cooperation!

